
PUBLIC NOTICE 
OF 

PUBLIC HEARING AND INFORMATION SESSION 
 

Date: March 1, 2024 
Permit No.: MI0060338 
Designated Site Name: Salem Twp USD WWTP 
Application Submission No.: HPD-TFNW-2RCJK 

A Public Information Session followed by a Public Hearing with the Michigan Department of 
Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE), Water Resources Division (WRD), is being held to 
seek additional public input on the proposed New Use discharge permit to Salem Township.  The 
information session and hearing will be held on April 4, 2024, starting at 6:00 PM and 7:00 PM, 
respectively, at Northridge Church.  Northridge Church is located at 49555 North Territorial Road, 
Plymouth, MI 48170.   

EGLE proposes to issue a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit to Salem 
Township for the Salem Township Urban Service District Wastewater Treatment Plant to be located at 
the southwest corner of Napier Road and M-14, Salem, MI 48175.  The applicant will discharge treated 
municipal wastewater to Fellows Creek. 

The proposed permit is on public notice from March 1, 2024, through April 14, 2024.   

All interested parties are invited to present comments on the proposed NPDES permit.  Persons 
unable to attend the public hearing may submit comments through April 14, 2024.  Persons wishing to 
submit comments on the draft permit should do so through MiEnviro Portal.  Go to 
https://mienviro.michigan.gov/ncore/, select ‘Public Notice Search,’ search for the public notice by 
entering the permit number into the search field, click ‘Search,’ click ‘View,’ click ‘Add Comment,’ enter 
information into the fields, and then click ‘Submit.’  All comments received will be considered prior to 
taking action on the permit.  For additional information contact: Tom Braum, Permits Section, WRD, 
EGLE, P.O. Box 30458, Lansing, Michigan 48909, telephone: 517-331-7377, e-mail: 
BraumT2@michigan.gov. 
 
Individuals needing language assistance or accommodations for effective participation at the 
information session and/or hearing should contact Joshua Allison at 517-243-7260 by March 21, 2024, 
to request language, mobility, visual, hearing, translation and/or other assistance. 
 
Copies of the permit application, public notice, fact sheet, Antidegradation Demonstration, basis for 
decision memo, and draft permit may be obtained via the Internet at 
https://mienviro.michigan.gov/ncore/ (select ‘Public Notice Search,’ enter the permit number in the 
search field, and then click ‘Search’), or at the WRD's Jackson District Office located at 301 East Louis 
Glick Highway, Jackson, MI 49201-1535, telephone: 517-780-7690.  
 
 
 


